

**MINUTES OF A REMOTE MEETING OF WOLD NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL**  
**HELD VIA ZOOM ON MONDAY 15<sup>th</sup> MARCH 2021**

**PRESENT:**

Councillor Lockwood (The Chairman), Councillor Dr Meeson, Councillor West, Councillor Cullen, Councillor Barnes, Councillor Robinson and Councillor Botterill. Parishioners Colin Goodman, Janice Robinson and Ian Tiffany were also present.

**ITEM 1 – Apologies and Declarations of Interest.**

Councillor Cullen declared a non-pecuniary interest through her involvement of Wold Newton Community Centre.

**ITEM 2 – Minutes and matters arising from the meeting held on 11<sup>th</sup> January 2021.**

The minutes of the previous meeting had been sent to Councillors prior to the meeting. The Clerk asked if the lights had been repaired which Councillor Robinson confirmed they had. Councillor West has been asking advice regarding the 'big hole', we will also ask on Wednesday when we meet the Highways engineer.

**ITEM 3 – Correspondence.**

Communications received since our previous meeting:-

- The Humberside Police Parish/Town updates
- Community Response Hub Update
- Devolution letter, email and proposal from ERYC & Hull
- Consultation on a draft flood risk supplementary planning document
- Register of electors

**ITEM 4 – Pit Field Lane Entrance.**

The shrubs have been planted to create a hedge with a gap for a gate. Councillor Robinson advised a quad bike and motorbike have been seen on the land but luckily not damaged the trees. He is going to erect some posts so a rail can be put in, he will also add posts for the map to be displayed. Councillor West will organise the VE Day benches to be added in April.

**ITEM 5 – Grass Cutting.**

Councillor Barnes has been approached regarding the tender of the grass cutting, as we have already given Will Gray the go ahead for this year, we can look at this next year. The Clerk will add to the Agenda for Sept/Oct.

**ITEM 6 – Hedge on Front Street.**

Councillor Barnes advised the hedge is overgrowing the path next to the Community Centre. Councillor Robinson will cut back and The Chairman will dispose of the cuttings.

**ITEM 7 – New Bins.**

The Chairman and Councillor West met Paul Smith the Waste and Streets Supervisor and arranged for 2 new bins to be put on the outskirts of the village. He also confirmed we can use the village bins when we pick up litter from around the village.

**ITEM 8 – Planning Application – 21/00310/PLF - extension to Cowfold Cottage, Laking Lane**

As discussed by email prior to the meeting, the Parish Council have no observations.

**ITEM 9 - Planning Application – 21/00301/PLF - greenhouse at West Bank**

As discussed by email prior to the meeting, the Parish Council have no observations.

**ITEM 10 - Notice of decision - 20/03298/PLF – Approval – garage at Sunnyside Cottage**

We received confirmation this application has been approved.

**ITEM 11 - Accounts to pay.**

Invoice from Easily for £32 to pay for our website domain name for 5 years.

**ITEM 10 - Any Other Business.**

Councillor Barnes raised concerns about the number of geese on our pond. The Clerk will research how best to address the issue.

Councillor Cullen advised Mr & Mrs Boomer have asked if they can plant some fruit trees in our community field which everyone agreed was a lovely idea.

Councillor Botterill asked for ideas about the noticeboard as the map is out of date, Councillor Cullen will check the Community Centre as there are some maps there before we decide what to do.

Janice Robinson asked who owns the bus shelter, the Chairman advised that it was built from a donation from Shell UK.

Colin Goodman advised that he has knowledge on the neighbourhood plan if we need any advice. He asked about planting trees on the green at the top of the village but unfortunately the soil isn't good enough. He asked about saving the lights money by replacing with LEDs but we advised him that we've looked in to this previously and it's not worth the lay-out with the savings we'd make.

The Chairman raised concerns about the new road and speeding, he asked the Clerk to contact Katie Stork as ERYC had advised that we could have dragon's teeth road markings once the road was resurfaced. We will also contact Wayne Goodwin regarding the speed watch. He also asked for opinions on celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee, it's June 2022, maybe a village party. The Clerk will add to agenda in October.

**ITEM 11 - Date of the next meeting.**

The next meeting is TBA.

The meeting closed at 8:40 p.m.

Nicola Stephenson, Parish Clerk,  
15<sup>th</sup> March 2021

Chairman.....

Date.....